
THE TROLL-RALLY, FOR ME, IT WAS IN 1977

I had the coordinates of the organizers from Alain Dutard, and those of 
Alain from Nounours (Serge Laplanche). I think I remember that the guy 
(Alain Dutard) had gone there to escape French military service…

The idea was to go to the North Cape, and participate in the Troll Rally
on the return trip. Napo and my brother Yves on a Triumph chop, Marie 
and me on the 850 Norton. Well, of course, the chop wasn't over a week 
before the start. Napo does a disassembly-reassembly of the top engine 
of his 750 Commando to change the segments, it turns and it does not 
smoke, express break-in, it does not consume any more oil, hop, we will 
be able to leave.

Except that the head gasket of the 850 starts to ooze. Too bad, we take 
one from the bottom of the bag between the tools, the wire and the 
chatterton, and we'll see. The track and the fjords are ours!

French Northern Motorway, Belgium, Holland, Germany, Denmark, and here 
we are at last in Sweden.
Surprise: we knew that life was expensive up there, we hadn't foreseen 
how much… So we will go up to Bodö, above the Arctic Circle, take it 
easy on the beer, eat rice-pasta and pasta-rice, watch the restaurants 
with envy, and our wallets melt visibly.
The head gasket holds, but it's the Interstate spokes that don't resist 
the track. Farewell to the North Cape, there we are. The crew of the 750
decide to descend to France.

We are staying for the Troll… Where we are the first to arrive, in icy 
rain like sleet. We pitch the tent, and we will watch the campsite 
gradually fill up. Quite a few British and vintage motorcycles, more 
Harleys than in our hubs and rallies in France. Our Scandinavian 
neighbors adopt the two French hippie and give us a taste of various 
beverages… let's see… how to put it… my stomach remembers, among other 
things, a very bizarre Spanish brandy (?).

We change again the spokes of the poor 850 and an inner tube under the 
mocking eye of a few participants ("I look badly barred to go home, 
those two!"). Marie is entitled to her baptism of sidecar on an Indian 
from 1917, re-spirits of all kinds, and we find ourselves rewarded with 
the award of "English motorcycle driver from further afield", in front 
of a German from Hamburg who drives in B 33. Glory !

It left towards the south, we cross Denmark, Germany - 2 new broken 
spokes and there are no more in advance, the cylinder head gasket still 
ensures -, stop at Dany in Visé - we are there with 4 broken spokes. It 
will still hold until Chartres, where ultimately 6 spokes will run 
between the hub and the rim.

And now, all that must be repaired for Bois-Renard, in 15 days !

Jean-François Laroche AKA jeff


